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July 25, 2024 

Blakemanor Boulevard Culvert Replacement  
over West Highland Creek  

Contract: 23ECS-BE-09BSE 
Original Start Date: June 2024    End Date: October 2024 

               REVISED Start Date: July 2024          End Date: November 2024 
*Timeline is subject to change. 

This notice provides an update on the Blakemanor Boulevard culvert replacement over West Highland 
Creek. 

Work on this project is currently behind schedule due to delay of the project at Chestermere Boulevard. 
In order to expedite the work, Blakemanor Boulevard will be fully closed at the construction site with no 
pedestrian access across the creek. 

We know this project has an impact to all residents in the area. We sympathize and appreciate your 
patience with the impacts of this construction. 

MAP OF WORK AREA 

 

WORK STATUS TO DATE 

To date, the City’s contractor has completed: 

• Pre-condition survey 

• Cleaning and grubbing 

• Erosion and sediment control fence 

REMAINING WORK 

• Shoring installation and excavation 

• Installation of temporary creek flow bypass 

• Installation of precast culvert, backfill with granular 

• Removal of temporary creek flow bypass 

• Reconstruction of roadway, sidewalk, curb and gutter 

• Site restoration and planting 
  

 

Work Hours: Work will take place from 7 a.m.to 7 p.m., Monday to Friday, with 
work after hours and on weekends as required. 

 

Road and Sidewalk Access: In order to complete the work in a safe manner, 
there will be road and sidewalk restrictions within the work zone. Access for 
emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times.  
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Traffic Management: Road users should expect delays and increased traffic on 
nearby main and side streets. Motorists are reminded that bicycles and cars will 
be sharing the lane. When driving, please be mindful of vulnerable road users. 

• Blakemanor Boulevard will be closed at the culvert location, from 29 
Blakemanor Boulevard to Chestermere Boulevard, for the duration of the 
project.  

• No through traffic will be permitted, however driveways for local residential
traffic will be maintained.  

• Motorists are encouraged to follow posted detour signs for alternative road
access. 

• In order to expedite the construction, pedestrian access will be closed 
across the construction area on Blakemanor. Pedestrians are encouraged
to use adjacent road to cross the creek.  

 

 

 

 

Accessible Accommodation: The City's contractor must ensure safe and 
accessible walkways and entryways are maintained for everyone during 
construction. Any temporary access disruptions will be communicated as soon as 
possible. If you experience a disruption, have a specific access need or related 
accommodation request, contact the Field Ambassador listed below. 

 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us and quote 23ECS-BE-09BSE. 

Field Ambassador Faisal Bashir, 647-290-3327, Faisal.Bashir@ghd.com   

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/scarboroughguildwood 

 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 
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